First Meeting of the IOCCG Working Group on

Bio-optical Sensors on Argo Floats
The first BIO-ARGO meeting was held in Villefranche in February 7 & 8, 2008. 

The first part of the meeting was dedicated to scientific presentation by members of the working group in relation with the BIO-ARGO topic:
· HervéClaustre: On-going activities related to bio-optical platforms
· Emmanuel Boss:Robotic in-situ and satellite based observations of pigment and particle distributions in the Western North Atlantic
· Stewart bernard : Autonomous bio-optics in southern Africa: past and future
· Jim Bishop: Prospects for a Carbon ARGO [IV]
· Jean- François Berthon :Times-series of bio-optical measurements for the development and validation of ocean color products. Example of the Adriatic "Acqua Alta" Oceanographic Tower.
· Christine Coattanoan :Operational Oceanography at the Coriolis data center (data distribution and quality control)
Additionally we had two talks by invited persons: Pierre Marie-Poulain (University of Trieste, Italy) detailing the ARGO activity dedicated to the med Sea  (MedARGO) and MathieuBelbeoch (ARGO representative) describing the ARGO program.

The second part of the meeting was focused on a first review of the WG terms of references. From these discussions, the group ended with a suite of recommendations among which the most important are listed hereafter: 
· Three types of bio-optical floats could be envisaged. 
1. One fully dedicated to ocean color cal/val activities, with an emphasis on radiometry

2. One, with few “low-cost” bio-optical measurements, to fit with the ARGO array 
3. One more oriented to carbon stock (POC, PIC) and flux estimation sedimentation, production)
· Necessity for the development of a BIO-ARGO float simulator (allowing to evaluate the energetic costs according to sensors, mission type and transmission mode).
· Recommendation for a preparatory phase where the cal/val float could be tested and validated. TheNorthwestern Mediterranean Sea might be interesting (Boussole cal/val mooring, strong seasonality). 
· Recommendation for a pilot study, likely in connection with other groups

· Recommendation for strengthen the collaboration of BIO-ARGO with others scientists / community, especially the “friend of oxygen on Argo”

The next meeting will be held again in Villefranche-sur-merthe 20 and 21th of November 2008
